
INT. BEDROOM - EVENING

GRETA (30s) and HARRIS (30s) are sitting up in bed. Harris 
reads a book. Greta looks at her iPhone.

HARRIS
How’re you feeling? Feeling like a 
little, y’know...y’know.

Harris gives Greta the sexy eyes.

GRETA
I’m kinda tired.

The iPhone DINGS! Harris sees the text & his brow furrows.

HARRIS
Your phone said Cory made a move. 
Who’s Cory?

Greta takes her iPhone puts it on the bedside table.

GRETA
He’s just some random guy who asked 
me to play ‘Words With Friends.’ 
It’s just like online Scrabble.

HARRIS
Don’t you mean ‘Words With 
Strangers’?

GRETA
Haha, that’s funny honey, ‘night.

Greta puts her head on the pillow.

HARRIS
Or ‘Words with Random Guys My 
Husband’s Never Met’? I can’t 
believe you’d do that while I’m 
lying right here.

GRETA
I didn’t want to go outside our 
marriage for this. But I could tell 
you weren’t into it anymore.

HARRIS
Witty repartée on Internet word 
games is the smart girl’s 
equivalent of cheating. It’s like 
if, say, a married guy was sexting 
with some hottie.



GRETA
Thank you for that backhanded 
compliment on my intelligence. But 
it’s absolutely not the same thing 
as you sexing with some woman.

HARRIS
Not just any woman. A hottie.

GRETA
I usually wait ‘til you’re asleep 
but Cory’s wife’s out of town so he 
wanted to get started earlier 
tonight. Besides, you knew about 
this before we got married.

HARRIS
What?

GRETA
My abnormally-high board game 
drive.

HARRIS
And I try to keep you satisfied, I 
do. But with kids and a full-time 
job, what do you expect? I can’t 
just turn it on anytime you’re in 
the mood for a board game, ok?

GRETA
That’s why the Internet’s so great. 
I can get it anytime I want now. 
And I don’t have to bother you.

HARRIS
(sarcastically)

Well, thank you for being so 
considerate of my feelings!

SFX DING again from the iPhone.

HARRIS (CONT'D)
Cory can’t get enough, can he?

Harris grabs the iPhone, looks at it.

HARRIS (CONT’D)
Oh it’s not Cory. Honey, Garth 
wants a piece of you now. A 3-way! 
Don’t any women play this game?

Greta takes the iPhone back as it DINGS again.

2.



HARRIS (CONT’D)
Who’s that now? Cory? Garth?

GRETA
Jeremy.

HARRIS
Jeremy! My brother? This all makes 
sense now. You two were having a 
little too much fun playing 
Scrabble last Christmas.

GRETA
We never meant to hurt you. He’s 
just really good with his 
consonants.

HARRIS
That’s it! Sleep on the couch! No 
wait a sec. I’m turning off the 
wifi first. You know what? I think 
you wanted to get caught.

GRETA
Maybe I did! When’s the last time 
you asked me to play a board game, 
huh? When we were first married, 
we’d play three, four times a 
night! Then we’d wake up and play 
all over again.

HARRIS
Yeah, on the weekends! And before 
we had kids! We used to have sex 
all the time then too. 

GRETA
Yeah, we did, didn’t we?

Greta thinks for a moment.

GRETA (CONT’D)
Maybe I can scratch your back if 
you’ll scratch mine? The kids are 
asleep now. (suggestively) I can 
get the Scrabble board and we can 
see what happens?

HARRIS
Not when I still have the image of 
my brother turning you on with his 
triple word score in my mind.
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GRETA
See, this always happens.

HARRIS
What?

GRETA
Me initiating and you rejecting me. 
It makes me stop reaching out. I 
can’t even remember the last time 
you asked me to play a game.

HARRIS
What if I ask you and you don’t 
feel like it?

GRETA
I always want to.

HARRIS
Yeah right. Even if you’re tired?

GRETA
Doesn’t matter. I’m up for it.

HARRIS
Yet with sex...

GRETA
With that, I need to get in the 
mood first.

HARRIS
Do you ever wonder if you have a 
problem? I mean you’re willing to 
just roll the dice with random guys 
online and MONOPOLIZE a perfectly 
good marriage. Put it all at RISK. 
For a little TABOO wordplay. Aren’t 
you worried you’ll be SORRY?

GRETA
(intrigued)

Honey do you realize you just 
mentioned four different board 
games in that last sentence? 
Monopoly, Risk, Taboo, Sorry... 

HARRIS
Only an addict like you would 
notice that.

Greta snuggles up to Harris.
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GRETA
Keep talking.

Harris gets into it.

HARRIS
Babe, I just want to re-connect 
over a little game of CONNECT FOUR. 
Get down and dirty with a little 
TWISTER. It’s lonely playing UNO.

GRETA
Ooooooh.

Greta starts kissing Harris.

HARRIS
Can I sink your BATTLESHIP, baby?

GRETA
YES! YES!

Harris takes off his shirt at the exact moment Greta pulls 
the BATTLESHIP board game box from underneath their bed.

HARRIS
Oh.

GRETA
Oh.
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